Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
April 22, 1999 
201A McElhaney 
3:15 pm 

Members present: M. Sadler, B. Goodwin, M. Swinker, R. Soni, C. Zoni, B Mitchell, 

N. Nastase 

Members excused: Wang Xi, B. Carter, W. Foran 

Meeting called to order at 3: 15 p.m. 

For information: 
M. Sadler reported on Dr. Thomas Lowe's campus visit 4/16/99. Dr Lowe is one member of a consulting team hired by the state system to review and evaluate the core curricula at SSHE universities. 

Dr. Gay Chow has renamed his LS 499 section, "Feast Here Awhile". 

Action: 

On a Soni/Goodwin motion, approved the minutes from the March 25, 1999 meeting with one 
correction: Include EN 121 in the group of courses that can be used as LS credit for HC 101. 

Approved Dr. Lon Ferguson as a professor for LS 499 Safe Living: A Challenge in Modern 
Societies. Dr. Robert Soule will continue to be listed for this section also. 

Discussion: 

Discussed our current strategies for evaluating the Liberal Studies program and ideas generated 
at the meetings with Dr. Lowe. Outcomes assessment will be a major thrust of the LS committee 
work beginning in the fall. 

Discussed BI 281 on the schedule for this summer. Dr. Alico intends to propose this course as a 
Natural Science lab course after teaching it this summer. If the course fills, Dr. Alico will ask 
that these students be given credit for a natural science lab course. 

Discussion about those members who have now served their 3 year term on the Liberal Studies 
Committee. Questions were raised about the possibility of serving a second consecutive term. M. 
Sadler will refer to the LS documents to determine if this is possible. 

Adjourned at 4:30 p.m. on a Nastase/Soni motion. 
From: GR0VE::MMCCARTY "Marcia McCarty  9-APR-1999 11:11:31.56 
To: @LSC .DIS 

CC: MMCARTY 
Subj: Liberal Studies Committee--vote on proposal by email 
From: GR0VE::MSADLER "Director Liberal Studies” 9-APR-1999 10:58:05.92 To: MMCCARTY 

CC: 
Subj: Please forward to all LS Committee Members 

We have one proposal (program revision) waiting review by our committee. The proposal from safety science is being reviewed by the UWUCC as well --but they are “holding” the proposal until we approve the proposed LS change. Lon Ferguson, dept chair of SS called me and expressed concern about the potential hold-up since we do not meet again until 4/22. 

I will share with you the proposed change and allow the option to vote on this change via email if you feel comfortable doing so. If you wish to view the proposal, please stop by the Liberal Studies office, 352 Sutton, during office hours (8-12, 1-4:30.) If anyone feels that further discussion should take place then I will place this item on the 4/22 agenda. 

The change is as follows: 

Bachelor of Science Degree in Safety Sciences 

Change LS Math requirement from MA 123 to MA 121 
Rationale provided by dept for the change: 
“MA 123 was added to the SA curriculum in 1996 because it was application oriented which better meet the needs of our students in technical areas. However, since 1996 MA 123 has changed and the audience which was once primarily Natural science majors now include Math Majors. The success rate of SS students in this class has been dismal, approx 15% pass thru the first time. In fact, most students are not even eligible to take the course based on math placement tests without taking at least one lower level math course such as MA110 elementary Functions. Based on the the above, SA Dept faculty believe it is in the best interest of the program and our students that we go back to MA 121 which is the calculus course used prior to 1996. attached is a memo from the Math dept that both recommends and supports this change" (I have taken some liberty of abbreviating -MS) 

There is indeed a strong letter of support for this change from Gerry Buriok. 

If you feel comfortable voting on this issue via email, please do so.  I will follow up and inform you of the committee decision. 


Mary 

[Liberal Studies Committee approved this program revision and reported it to UWUCC 4/20/99.]
